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The Ashland FRO has its new research and
assessment vessel, the R/V Chub.

Built by American MetalCraft Marine in Clayton,
N.Y., the Chub is 29.5 feet long, has a 10-foot beam
and is powered by twin 150-horsepower Mercury
Optimax outboards.  She will be busy on the waters
serving as the work platform for fish surveys in
three national parks, in 1836 and 1842 Treaty
waters and throughout Lake Superior.  A gill net
lifter and picking/work table have been installed on
the vessel, with both lifter and table removable for
opening up the deck for other types of work.

The cab fits six people comfortably and has a full
array of electronic gear to aid in navigation and
conducting assessments.  Along with the electronic
gear the CHUB is outfitted with a various safety
features including high gunwales, EPIRB, six-
person life raft and other required safety items.  A
140-gallon fuel tank allows a wide travel range.
The vessel sits on a tri-axle Classic trailer which
allows easy travel to worksites throughout the
Lake Superior basin.  Glenn Miller, Ashland FRO

Ahoy!  The R/V “Chub” Arrives at Ashland

Last year during the peak of
the West Nile Virus out-

break, a local citizen accused the
Lake County Forest Preserve
District of contributing to the
health risk by not controlling
mosquitoes in their preserves.

In response to this public
outcry, the District's Board of
Commissioners appointed a
technical advisory committee to
develop a mosquito control policy

County Adopts Mosquito Control Policy Protective of Natural Resources

The new R/V Chub alongside the dock in Ashland.  The 2000 Consent
Decree requires Ashland to do certain surveys, for which they needed a
research vessel.  The Chub’s builder grew up on Lake Superior and knew
the conditions the Chub will face in her career, and Ashland personnel
believe the boat will last for more than 20 years of hard work on the
water.
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that addressed public concerns,
while being consistent with their
mission of protecting natural
ecosystems.

Service Chicago Field Office
biologist Jeffrey Mengler was
included on this technical advi-
sory committee to represent
natural resources agencies and
concern for migratory birds.
The committee also included
public health officials, Illinois

Nature Pre-
serve Commis-
sion staff,
mosquito
control profes-
sionals, and
district educa-
tors and natu-
ral resource
managers.

The result-
ant policy has
been adopted
by the Board of
Commissioners
and will serve

as a model for other land manage-
ment agencies.  It clearly spells
out the scenarios under which
various mosquito control methods
are appropriate, based on virus
and mosquito monitoring and
surveillance.  The policy also
includes the option of closing a
nature preserve if the public risk
is only to visitors and not to
surrounding residential areas.
Jeffery Mengler, Chicago FO
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